ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre,
Chadwick Road, Eccles.

23rd January, 2007

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Jolley, Lancaster, Pooley and Potter
G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union

J. Evans - Salford Pensioners 

E. Charnley - Friends of Eccles Station

L. Stone - Grange Residents’ Association

A. Faulkner - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association 

A. Shahid - Salford Bangladeshi Association

J. Rahman - Salford Link Project 

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access Association

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


K. Ryan - Salford Advertiser


S. Simpson - Barton Residents’ Association


D. Booth - Tindall Street Allotment Group


B. Carter - Local Resident


I. Williams - Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 


H. Sheldon - Eccles Scout and Guides/Eccles RFC 


J. Graham - Ellesmere Park 

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator 


J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager 


M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate 


A. Parker 
} Eccles Neighbourhood Team


J. Matthews
}


A. Morris - Eccles Sports Development Officer


B. Edwards
} Chief Executive’s


B. Vaudray
}


M. Cannon
} Urban Vision




M. Maule
} 




P. Twigg
}




E. Buchan - Salford Youth Service




J. Winstanley
} Salford Primary Care Trust




V. Halliwell

}




D. Morrell - Creative Start 50+




V. Rouse - Eccles College




C. Earle - Salford Community Justice

69.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Alan Broughton and Eddie Sheehy and Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association), Maxine Coyle (Monton Village Community Association), Steven Baines (Friends of Winton Park), Edna Hunt (Brookhouse Residents’ Association), Chris Sabinsky (Homestart), Heather Mullins (Irwell Valley Housing Association) and Irene Pickworth.

70.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 28th November, 2006, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

71.
SALFORD YOUTH SERVICE UPDATE

The Committee received a presentation with regard to the recent activities of the Salford Youth Service, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Centre based and attached youth work in Eccles, during September to December, 2006.

· Organised buggy and pram walks, arranged in conjunction with the Health Improvement and Sports Development Teams.

· Young Mums Cookery Group events held on the Brookhouse Estate.

· Events held at Eccles Youth Centre as part of the M30 Anti Bullying Project.


Brian Carter said there was a need to listen and respond to the needs of young people, but in doing so be realistic, and not make promises that could not be fulfilled.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the information contained in the presentation be noted.

72.
CREATIVE START 50+ PROJECT

The Committee received a presentation from Danny Morrell with regard to the Creative Start 50+ Project.  It was indicated that the scheme was part of the Start in Salford Arts Project, and was aimed at providing arts training opportunities for people over the age of 50, and to encourage and develop their individual artistic ability in a creative and supportive environment.  He said that currently the project was in the process of establishing a number of creative groups, and the input of eligible members of the community would be welcomed.


RESOLVED:
THAT Danny Morrell be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

73.
POLICING/COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Jill Gorse, the Eccles Neighbourhood Inspector, submitted a report providing information in relation to the number of fixed penalty notices, which had been served on motorists, and drivers of other vehicles, illegally entering the pedestrianised area in Eccles Town Centre, together with the number arrests arising with incidences captured on CCTV (closed circuit television cameras).


John Matthews referred to concerns that the police station at Hardy Street did not have a public desk, which had been raised at the last meeting.  He said that the Salford Divisional Commander, Kevin Mulligan, had indicated that the matter was being investigated with regard to its feasibility, and members would be informed of the outcome of this in due course.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report, and the information presented by John Matthews, be noted.

74.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE SALFORD - UPDATE

Caroline Earle provided an update on the recent activities of the Community Justice Salford Initiative, with specific reference to:-

· The conviction of a 19 year old of a serious assault, which had resulted in them having to undertake 60 hours unpaid work .

· The burglary of an elderly woman, which had resulted in the conviction of 2 young women attempting to pawn stolen goods, in each case them being forced to pay £25 to the Eccles Community Committee, to be spent on appropriate activities.

· The enforcement campaign undertaken, in co-operation with Greater Manchester Police, with regard to illegal off-road parking.


RESOLVED:
THAT Caroline Earle be thanked for attending the meeting, and for the information provided.

75.
LIVERPOOL ROAD CORRIDOR 

The Committee received a presentation from Mike Cannon and Becky Edwards, with regard to the proposed 10 year strategy and action plan for Liverpool Road Corridor.  Members were informed that the strategy aimed to revitalise the Liverpool Road (A57) corridor along its length, from Eccles Town Centre up to the border with Warrington.  It was indicated that Urban Vision had been charged with undertaking study of the Corridor, the problems which had been identified and how these would be tackled.  The presentation at the meeting formed the first part of a wider consultation, which would commence in February, and would enable members of the community, local traders and other interested parties, to express their views on the strategy, identify key issues, concerns and future actions.


Don Booth referred to traffic congestion both on Liverpool Road, and the surrounding area, and asked whether this would be addressed in the strategy.  Mike Cannon replied that it was recognised that this was a key issue and would be looked at accordingly.  Councillor Norbert Potter said that although he agreed that traffic problems were a key issue, it was important that it did not overshadow the aims of the strategy which was the wider regeneration of the Liverpool Road corridor.


Brian Carter said he welcomed discussions on the strategy, the potential benefits it would bring for Eccles, and the wider Salford area, but said it was important to ensure that appropriate funding was in place so that any proposals put forward could be achieved, and empty promises were not made.


John Matthews sought the views as to whether the Committee need a special meeting during February, 2007, to give more consideration to the strategy.  Councillor David Lancaster welcomed this suggestion, and added that it would benefit if it was combined, with a session to provide the opportunity to discuss the West Salford Initiative, which was fundamentally linked with the Liverpool Road Corridor Strategy.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Mike Cannon and Becky Edwards be thanked for their interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.




(2) THAT arrangements be made for a special meeting of the Committee to be held during February, 2007, to provide the opportunity for further consideration to be given to the Liverpool Road Corridor Strategy, and the Salford West Initiative.

76.
ECCLES AND NARBONNE TOWN TWINNING 50TH ANNIVERSARY

Councillor David Lancaster reminded the Committee that 2007 marked the 50th Anniversary of Town Twinning arranged between Eccles and Narbonne in France.  He said that as part of the celebrations for the event a festival had been planned for the period Thursday, 21st to Saturday, 23rd June, 2007, and would include the following activities:-

· Food market

· Victorian fair in Church Street 

· Photo expedition, promoting better links between the Salford Academy and schools in Narbonne 

· Possible regatta on the Bridgewater Canal 

· Concert and buffet dinner, including performances by local schools


In addition, he said there was also proposals to publish a joint publication, which would be aimed at marketing the City of Salford and Narbonne as tourist destinations.  Plans were also in hand to create a permanent feature in Eccles Town Centre to mark the links between the two towns, possibly in the form of an ornamental garden in Southway, and funding was being identified for this.


Councillor David Lancaster concluded the presentation by encouraging anyone who was interested in becoming involved with the organising of the celebration events, and advised them that the next planning meeting would be held on Tuesday, 13th February, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

77.
HIGHWAYS EXPENDITURE 2006/07

(Previous Minute 21 - 25th July, 2006)


John Matthews referred to the £100,000 allocated to each Community Committee area, including Eccles, for highway projects.  He said that when initially considered by the Committee, it had been proposed to develop a safe route to school in respect of St. Andrew’s to be funded from this money.  The Committee were advised that projects had been evaluated, and consultation had been undertaken with the local community, the results of which were favourable, and endorsement of the Committee to proceed, was now sought.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the proposed safe route to school, in respect of St. Andrew’s, to be met from the Minor Works Budget for Highways Projects 2006/07, be endorsed.

78.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details of the current Budget Statement 2006/07, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted on the meetings of the Budget Sub-Group held on 12th January, 2007, which recommended the action indicated, with regard to the following applications for grants from the devolved budget allocated to the Community Committee:-

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation 



	(i)
Salford Disability Forum 
	Towards project management and sport costs
	£1,500
	£1,000 approved

	(ii)
Listening People
	Towards publicity materials
	£105.55
	Refused 

	(iii)
Pendlebury Coyotes 
	Contribution towards venue hire
	£174
	£174 approved

	(iv)
Salford Breast Mates
	Towards expenses and incentive schemes for volunteers 
	£213.75
	£213.75 approved



	(v)
Eccles Neighbourhood Team 
	Towards maintenance of grassed areas at Monton Green
	£300
	£300 to be funded from the grass cutting maintenance element of the budget

	(vi)
Cleavley Allotment Association 
	Purchase of hedging and gardening equipment
	£634.25
	£634.25 to be met from Community Health and Well Being Fund

	(vii)
Holy Cross Roman Catholic Community Hall
	Towards purchase of tables
	£941
	£800

	(viii)
Bright Road Youth and Community Centre
	Towards purchase of exercise equipment
	£1,000
	£1,000 to be met from Community Health and Well Being Fund

	(ix)
Salford Women’s Centre
	Provision of crèche facilities and towards volunteer expenses 
	£1,322
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(x)
Salford Dragon’s Basketball Club
	Towards venue hire and purchase of new kits
	£1,541
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xi)
Salfordian Trust
	Contribution towards replacement of carpets
	£1,838.93
	£1,838.93 approved

	(xii)
Homestart Salford
	Towards running costs
	£2,182
	Refused 

	(xiii)
Salford Link Project
	Towards crèche workers expenses, refreshments and project running costs
	£3,335
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xiv)
Salford Community Leisure
	Cost of sports programme
	£11,179.55
	£11,179.55 approved

	(xv)
Barton Moss Primary School
	Play area on school grounds
	Contributions up to total cost of £5,000
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xvi)
Manchester City Mission
	Towards funding of post of Project Support Manager
	Contribution towards total costs
	Refused 



	(xvii)
Narbonne Twinning Group 
	Community garden project
	Contribution towards total costs
	£15,000 approved



	(xviii)
Eccles Festival Committee 
	Towards staging of annual festival event
	£1,300
	£550 approved 

	(xix)
Salford Youth Centre
	Healthy eating and exercise activities for young people
	£840
	£840 to be met from Community Health and Well Being Fund

	(xx)
Friends of Waterside 
	Towards security planting and completion of sensory garden project
	£1,400
	£1,400 approved



(It was noted at the meeting of the Budget Group held on 12th January, 2007, that Councillor Jolley rather than Councillor Pooley was in attendance, and with regard to the application submitted by the Salfordian Trust, as detailed (xi), Councillor David Lancaster and Jim Wheelton had declared an interest, and did not take part in the discussion or vote thereon).


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations at the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 12th January, 2007, and as summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2006/07 in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

79.
FESTIVALS 

Brian Carter commented that currently there was approximately 5 small festivals held within the Eccles Community Committee area, and although each was successful, in its own right, there was potential for them to be combined, and create a single large scale festival for Eccles.  He said he appreciated that the organisers of the individual festival may think otherwise, but asked that consideration be given to this idea, which he felt would create an event which would have a much bigger impact, and provide greater benefits for Eccles and its community.

80.
CAR SALES ON PUBLIC HIGHWAYS AND CAR PARKS

The Strategic Director of Environment submitted a report providing an overview as to the powers available to local authorities in relation to the selling of cars on public highways and car parks.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

81.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of activities during the past two months, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Executive Group

· Together Initiative 

· Feedback from Task Groups 

· Barton Fair Share 

· Safer, Stronger Communities Fund 

· Activities in the Patricroft and Florence Street areas 

· Anti-Social Behaviour Policy 


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

82.
ECCLES LIBRARY LOTTERY BID

Julie Blagden informed the Committee of a proposed bid by the Culture Division of the Community, Health and Social Care Directorate, for lottery funding to refurbish rooms at Eccles library which were currently underutilised, therefore bringing them back into use, and for which the Committee’s support was sought.


Councillor David Lancaster said there was a need to revisit the issue of renovating the Banqueting Hall Suite area at Eccles Town Hall.  Julie Blagden said that as far as she was aware, the lottery funding that was being sought, was only available for library based projects, so it would not directly compete with any plans to refurbish those areas of the Town Hall, however, she would investigate to see whether there was a possibility of making a joint bid.


RESOLVED:
THAT subject to the possibility of a joint bid being submitted on behalf of the library and Eccles Town Hall, the proposed lottery bid as detailed above, be endorsed, insofar as this Committee is concerned.

83.
ECCLES FRIENDSHIP DAY

Councillor David Lancaster raised the possibility of holding a Friendship Day at Salford Academy, with the aim of increasing the wider community’s understanding and awareness of issues in relation to culture and race.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the suggesting be noted.

84.
REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY POPPY APPEAL

Ivor Williams reported that the collections made by the Royal British Legion for the Remembrance Sunday Poppy Appeal in October and November, 2006, had raised £7,155 in the Eccles area.  He thanked all those who had been involved with the collection for their assistance.
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